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TILDEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 
                                            Friday, January 3, 2014 

                                                Workshop 

                                                 

 

The Tilden Township Board of Supervisors met in the Township Municipal 

Building with the following present:  Supervisors Gene Schappell and 

Russell Werley, Chief of Police Bill McEllroy, Township Secretary, 

Cheryl Haus and several residents.  

 

The meeting was called to order @ 9:00 a.m. 

 

Items discussed were  

 

 

� Hamburg Borough Code Red Snow Emergency announcement 

� John Roche of Vision Engineering, Inc. presented his company for 

Tilden Township SEO 

� Dave Siminitus of Larson Design Group presented their company for 

Tilden Township SEO 

� Chris Nestor attended on behalf of Cabela’s to answer any 

questions on the Proposed Zoning Amendment request 

� A motion was made by Russ Werley and seconded by Gene Schappell 

to hire Daniel Deturk, as a part-time, as needed, road crew 

member @ a rate of $15.00 per hour. Upon roll call, Werley and 

Schappell voted yes.  

� A motion was made by Gene Schappell and seconded by Russ Werley 

to increase the pay of Arthur Miller, as part-time road crew 

member, to $15.00 per hour. Upon roll call, Schappell and Werley 

voted yes. 

� The secretary will set up appointments for Thursday, January 9, 

2014 beginning @ 7:00 p.m. for the position of Supervisor.  

� The secretary confirmed that Edward Vincent Burns of 4 Erin Way  

Mohrsville, PA  19541 is the person seeking the position of 

Tilden Township Auditor 

� Supervisor Schappell asked about the project of a walkway and 

lights along Industrial Drive that is being done in conjunction 

with Blue Mountain Wildlife. The project is on hold as PennDOT 

will be doing construction to the bridge of I-78 and will not 

give any authorization to do work. 

� Supervisor Schappell also asked about the ownership of the 

sidewalk from Hartz Concrete to Westy and snow removal. 

� Chief McEllroy will set up a township e-mail for new Supervisor 

Fred Herman. 

 

A motion was made by Russ Werley and seconded by Gene Schappell to 

adjourn the meeting @ 11:51 a.m.  Werley and Schappell voted yes. 

 

        Tilden Township 

            Secretary 

 

 

 

 

        Cheryl A. Haus 


